30 August 2002 




Our ref: FNC 2

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Service

Room SG.64

Parliament House

CANBERRA

ACT
2600

Dear Secretary,

INQUIRY INTO THE LEVEL OF BANKING AND FINANCIAL SERVICES IN RURAL, REGIONAL AND REMOTE AREAS OF AUSTRALIA

The Shire of Nannup makes the following submission on the above matter as requested by your letter of 31 July 2002.

The Shire of Nannup is a small local government authority in the South West of Western Australia and is in the heart of the forest region, which has been such a topical issue over recent years.  The shire area is large (2953 square kilometers) yet is sparsely populated (1187 people).  The community has gone through a significant culture change and development focus over recent times with the Regional Forest Agreement and now the new State Forest Management Plan.  The Shire area is 85% State Forest or National Park.

Banking services in Nannup are limited with there being agency service only.

Nannup is classified as a low socio-economic district with wage levels well below average coupled with a high level of unemployment.  This coupled with a high proportion of the population being retirees creates a high demand for “in person” banking services relative to the population base.  These services, or even an ATM, which the lack of one is consistently noted by out of town visitors, are not available in Nannup.

A number of local governments have embarked on community banking, generally through the Bendigo Bank.  This Council has looked at the matter twice before and was unable to pursue the issue due in most part to cost and the item not being a core local government responsibility.  The matter has only arisen since the services offered by traditional banks have declined including the plethora of bank branch closures.  Banking services have declined significantly, fees have increased significantly and many communities such as Nannup have greater travel or inconvenience to access the same service that was there prior.

The decline in the service delivery by the banking industry commenced with the sale of the Commonwealth Bank and has declined ever since.  There are substantial additional costs associated with banking now, which affect for the most part those on lower incomes and those in rural and remote areas.  The Federal and State Governments must take some responsibility for this situation having privatized a number of banking institutions over the past two decades.

While this submission is brief, it need not say any more than has already been stated as the issues associated with this matter are painfully obvious.

SHANE COLLIE

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER
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